OHA Board Meeting 1/22/13
Held at Georgia’s.

Board members attending: Allison, Wakean, Heather, Elise, Eddie & Georgia. Members: Morris, Linda, Kim and Erica. (did I get everyone?)
Agenda & Last months minutes:  Approved
Standing Items:

Planning grid: Plan vaccination clinics; Anna and Sara.  Review rotation calendar: A plan is set for the next month.  
Review Action Items list:
Membership Updates; completed by Eddie.  Guidelines for hay inspection: Wakean looking into this.  Lower pasture corral detox: done.  Capital improvements research about hay protection structures: still open.  Trail erosion control: EBMUD says this is not a capital improvement.  Cost of a hay bale weigher: Doug will investigate.  Questions about feeding from EL Toyonal: handled, all OK.  Examples of capital improvements: ??? (no notes on this).  Fictitious Name Statement: Doug researching, we discussed pros & cons and necessity of this.  Follow up with EBMUD regarding proving the access road to the upper pastures, fence lines that are down: Wakean
Safety: Wildcat Canyon Road can be very icy in the winter.  Drive carefully. Note: Where ever there is an “icy” sign – there has been an accident from water sheeting across the road and freezing.  Slow down in those areas when it is cold.
Member Issues:

Status of filling the vacant spaces: (Eddie reporting for Heidi) Heidi has interviews scheduled for February 5.  Saturday morning there going to do a walking tour of the pasture led by Linda Doug and Heidi.  Interview committee members have been lined up.

12/24 Review Check In: At the May 2013 meeting the board voted to extend Marcia’s time to locate her young horse the pasture from March 20 2013 to May 30 2013 since it would benefit the horse to be somewhat older in age before joining a herd.  To check on compliance of the 12/24 rule, horse arrivals are posted on the website so this is a way to keep track. Heidi is in charge of this.
Review of probationary members: Sally Weare was approved to become a full member as of January 25.  At that time Sally wants to put her name on the second horse list.  Kim Zvik was approved to return to full membership status as of Jan 27.
EBMUD lease and insurance issues: our new lease from EBMUD requires us to have one million dollars of insurance for vehicles.  Most cattle leases are operations and have corporate vehicles.  We have members with private vehicles.  No-one will give as insurance for organizational autos we don’t have.  Personal umbrella policies won’t work.  We’re not sure how much this insurance will cost.  Heather’s continuing to follow up on this with EBMUD.  The other horse organizations have the same issue and no solutions at this point.  The EBMUD Rep. is going to go back and talk to their insurance department.  AGP: We got our new AGP (annual grazing plan) a week or so ago.  They have signed the AGP and Eddie will ask for an electronic copy.  EBMUD has changed of the period in which our dues are due, they will soon be annually.  For the next year they will allow us a semiannual payment.  In the future however, we may need to change the date that dues are due to get the proper cash flow.  
Budget:  The proposed budget was circulated and examined.  Morris reported:  Our budget projection shows a slight loss for the year 2012-13.  We had expected it to be worse but now find the loss will not be as much.  In the past our dues were in excess of our expenses and we carried a very strong reserve. With the dramatic increase in the cost of hay we no longer have as large of a reserve as we once had. 

(Note: When we held the meeting we relied on our Quicken Balance Sheet that erroneously listed the CD that once held member work deposits that were refunded.  Knowing that, the numbers in this document are adjusted to reflect the real figures)


At the moment we have $5,793 in savings and $13,000 in checking or about $18,793 total in our accounts.  We are in the time of year when our cash on hand is highest due to the timing of our bills and collections.  After collecting June dues and paying all of this year's expenses, if we stick to our budget, we will have $7,000 - $10,000 at the start of next year.  If we don’t have any major new expenditures, we do not need to change the amount of dues we collect … for now.  We may need to increase dues in the future.  Reserves discussion: Different people have different ideas of what an acceptable cushion is … 3 to 6 months of one’s operating expenses, for example. We also might also want a cushion to cover expenses that might come in before dues come in. It would be wise to have a cushion for a major expense, such as having to replace some lost assets or big issues, i.e.: a barn loss.  Our annual operating expenses at the moment are about $27,500.  If we use three to six months of one year’s operating expenses, we probably should have $9000 to $15,000 in reserves. 

Discussion of possible large purchases, ATV, hay storage improvements:
Explanation: EBMUD has tasked us to use the horses for weed control as part of our lease.  Some areas had weed incursions that were not good for the horses or were not allowing sunlight to penetrate so the native grasses could rejuvenate.  In the past we used John Foughy to mow areas of the pasture, speeding up the rejuvenation. We stopped using Foughy about four years ago because of cost and scheduling difficulty and started using member hand weeding and weed wackers.  We bought our own mower and towed it behind a borrowed ATV.  This system, borrowing the ATV, has become unwieldy and we are discussing getting our own ATV.  We have made much progress in weed control and do not want to go backwards in this effort.  Some members think we don’t need it that the weed control; that this effort is done voluntarily because we want the pasture to be a better place.  Some say EBMUD has a lot higher expectations of us in terms of pasture management now.  Our efforts have paid off we have a lot more grazing space than we did five years ago.  There are many advantages to having an ATV (hay hauling , saving member work hours and bodies etc.) which has been discussed before.  Ergo we are looking into getting our own ATV, UTV or Mule.
ATV concerns: Budget & insurance.  ATV’s range in price is from $3800 used, a new or used one $5000 to $6000 dollars and a new one $10,000.  We need to budget for repairs and maintenance as well. At the moment we do not have the money to buy one.  Borrowing Dave’s ATV is increasingly difficult and renting, if one can be found, very expensive.  Upcoming issue: We need to start mowing the Forest Meadow in March to lock in the third year of hemlock control and make a big dent in next year’s work.  Many ideas about the ATV were tossed about and explored.  ATV Insurance concerns: Insurance concerns were discussed and Heather wrote down the questions and will find out what insurance we need and how much it will cost.  Where to find the money for an ATV?  We need to look for ways to raise money or control expenses in order to buy an ATV.  Some questioned the expense of the goats.  Heather expects that the goat issue we’ll come up so we will discuss this next month whether we will open the issue or not.  We could also put together a group to graze the upper Pear Orchard to save on the $3,500 Goats R Us expense.  Some members are exploring this option.  It was decided to ask the members using Survey Monkey, for advice on they’re willingness to raise dues or approve a special assessment in order to buy an ATV.  Doug and Allison will create the survey.
Approve the budget?: Thoughts: We can pass the budget as is. If we need to buy insurance (that turns out to be expensive) we may need to take it out of the reserves or pass the cost on to the membership.  Action: It was moved and seconded to approve the budget and deal with EBMUD’s $1,000,000 vehicle insurance demand when we get more information from EBMUD, other horsemen’s associations and various insurance agencies.
Urgent capital improvements meeting completion: A container (to hold mower and possible ATV, possibly other things) is ready to be ordered.  The container will be next to the Tuff Shed, with the long end projecting towards the Beer Can pasture.  A new fence charging station will be needed by late March.
Hay avail for sale: There is still some hay under the silver tarp on EL Toyonal that could be used for member purchase at $20.00 a bale.
Next meeting: Feb 19, 7:00 PM at Heather’s.  1767 Tice Valley Blvd., Walnut Creek
Note: Meeting location may be moved to accommodate more members.
Thank you’s: 

Fred for chainsaw work on fallen trees and overhanging branches to prep Lower Sullivan
Linda for Orinda Public Works to fill potholes and fix the ditch on the right side of the gate on EL Toyonal

Eddie for helping with new member committee questions

Ute for 2 hours of weeding Italian thistle in the Pond Pasture with Liz Strauss

Liz S for digging thistles and organizing herd moves

Kim & Anna for Anna and I prepared lower lower corral, repaired hay corral,got rid of broken pallets

Kim for cleaning trough

(More Toot Your Own Horn submissions are coming in now. Please add anything you have noticed or read in the minutes.)
Miss anyone? Please let Georgia know.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Georgia W, Recording Secretary.
